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Wednesday, May 10, 2023

Dear Oakland Unified Community,

For a fifth day in a row, many students across OUSD were out of their schools once again today because of
the teachers’ strike.

In negotiations with the Oakland Education Association (OEA), some of the major sticking points are
compensation and reverting back to original proposals, along with what OEA often brings up as their
“common good” proposal. With regard to the details of our offer to OEA, you can see a graphic summary
below. The details include compensation, mental health, safety, and literacy supports, enrichment, visual and
performing arts, special education investments and preparation time for educators.

The common good proposal includes issues that OEA wants added to the collective bargaining agreement
which are not related to employee compensation or benefits and have never been part of any previous OUSD
contract. They include addressing homelessness, how the District utilizes its vacant properties, and having
drought resistant plants on campuses. Among the problems with the proposals is that many of them are cost
prohibitive. Fully implementing OEA’s initial common good proposal would cost the District more than $1
billion. You can learn more about the common good proposal in an additional graphic below. 

Also, here is a short video from Superintendent Kyla Johnson-Trammell in which she explains why common
good proposals should not be in a new contract.

https://www.ousd.org/


As of today, what is the status of negotiations between OUSD and OEA?As of today, what is the status of negotiations between OUSD and OEA?

We remain optimistic that the District’s negotiations team and OEA’s negotiators are making progress in their
discussions, but they still have yet to come to an agreement. We remain hopeful that we will reach an
agreement and get all of our students back into their schools soon.

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we work through this process.

In community,

OUSD News

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vd_PkyZlJ9Q







